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Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
March 14, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of February 8, 2012 (attached) – needs vote - 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Equestrian Use
i. Latest versions from Equestrians & ETMD (previously provided)    
· Annual Dues Request/ETMD newsletter

· Financial Report (to follow)
· Trail Management  


i. Events – Carole B 
· Event requests updates in Monthly Summary
· Revised Event Form Notice (to follow)
ii. Updates on Signage/benches – Tad R

iii. Status on Emergency Trail Markers – Dan L 
iv. Wells – Tad R – status on Kennebunk-Wells Co-Location Agreement with Unitil

· Status Southern Outreach 

i. Plans to submit TE Funding request for design (Kennebunk to S Berwick)

3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - 20 min   Carole B
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Opening Ceremony – 5/16

ii. Pending items: Contract mod in process to add $ and move forward with ramp
· Scarborough –  019386.00  
i. $150,000 .8 mi. design award
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – April 11, 2012
6.  Adjourn

Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
February 8, 2012
Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick


-

Wells



Marianne Goodine
Kennebunk


Mike Claus 

Arundel



Tad Redway, President
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, Vice-President & Treasurer

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary
Old Orchard Beach

-


Scarborough


Bruce Gullifer
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Bob Lanigra
ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush

(Attendees are identified by initials)
President TR opened the meeting at 8:35, welcomed a group of equestrians, and announced the untimely passing of Marietta Andrews, John’s wife.

BG: moves to convey condolences to John Andrews for the loss of his wife, Marietta, and that $100 be dedicated to the Good Shepherd Food Pantry, and that $50 be allotted for a fruit basket to be sent to John, seconded by DL, and so voted, unanimously. 

7. Minutes of January 11, 2012 – BL moves to accept as drafted, AR 2nd, and so voted, unanimous.
8. ETMD Priorities   
· Equestrian Use – TR reviews a handout distributed by the equestrian group in attendance. Arundel is talking with selectmen and determining how towns want to respond to this. Attendee: We will educate, trail is multi-use, the galloping horse incident was isolated, we would manage horse use to suit all. BG: willing to try, but set aside $ for maintenance. Response: how does that reconcile with easement granted to ETMD? As easement holders, we’re not satisfied. ETMD has violated terms of easement. Jeff Brochu: legality, federal ET funds mention multi-purpose trail, should include horses. TR: DOT has reminded us this is a bike-ped facility and that it must be maintained for such. Could threaten future funding. Did Feasibility Study say just bikes and ped? TR: no, various user groups. BG: we have to remember Unitil, too, so if we give this a trial, will have to revisit with them. In Scarborough, beaches are another opportunity. 

BH: would pilot be KAB alone, or trail wide? Kennebunk has said yes, Biddeford has said no, Arundel has yet to say. DL: Biddeford mayor has said no, but this is an unknown. If we can do a pilot program, we would pay attention to that. BG: towns may not have the funds to repair the trail. Attendee: not only horses, but dogs and other users need to be responsible. MC: selectmen will review shortly. Curious about the Turnpike bridge. Attendee: have brought horse to bridge, did not cross. Would like to have permission to cross it.

MC: bollard issue on Kennebunk River, Barry has asked about removal. Kennebunk and Arundel will work it out. BH: horses allowed thru March 1, per January vote? TR: would ask  that horse riders please refrain from using the trail right now, due to warm conditions. Attendee: membership agreement calls for multi-use, doesn’t bar horse use. Cindy and Carole will communicate, Cindy will forward e-version of stewardship agreement.

· Annual Dues Request/ETMD newsletter – was sent 2/15 last year, Scott will work on newsletter, TR and AR will each do short column. TR and CB will visit Kittery next week to introduce selves and ET to the new town manager.

· Financial Report – CB: sent out with agenda. $51,000 balance at end of December, on track with operating budget. JB: moves to accept update of financial report, 2nd BL, and so voted, unanimous.
· Trail Management  


i. Events – Carole B: Harvest Half marathon and SMMC event plan to repeat, also Paul fundraiser, and Lyman Elementary has asked about a group event for fundraising. CB is sending out applications to each. Reviewed proposed event/permit required sign, post on individual posts, or in kiosks? JB: moves that amended sign be posted in kiosks, AR 2nds, all in favor. Updated language at end of minutes.
ii. Updates on Trail Markers/Signage/benches – DL – Biddeford has painted the town line shared with Arundel, and public works will install marker/sign. Marker for Saco/OOB town line; BH will investigate. BL: Rotary Club has said funding may be available for emergency services ¼ mile signs. $80/sign estimate. BG meeting with Jim Gailey tomorrow, an alignment issue. Signs should start in South Portland and go south. Move slowly and get it right. BG: is a letter possible from the President requesting local Rotary participation? DL: will take on, will seek cheaper signs.  JB departs. 

Benches: TR spoke with Dan Stewart, re: benches, ramp access at Rte. 1 Saco. Six benches for Saco-OOB, MDOT to pay. TR still working on bollard bases for benches. Should pursue both DOT benches and Scout benches. BH will pursue Scout benches.
iii. Wells – Tad R – status on Kennebunk-Wells Co-Location Agreement with Unitil TR has talked to Patty Quinn. Unitil will accept the request, may seek clearing of ROW costs from ETMD. Intent is TE application for Kennebunk south, pulled together by SETA.
9. Ongoing Projects:  Carole B.
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Opening Ceremony – 5/16 – CB and Scott will take it over from JA.

ii. Pending items:  Bollards; Budget Overage resolution; Ramp; OOB Maintenance Agreement – MDOT is asking for overages to be addressed. Shaw Bros contract mod still to come, can’t be submitted as not approved yet. Easement needed from Saco Inn for ramp, spring construction. City will extend sidewalk. MDOT will extend contract to build ramp.
· Scarborough –  019386.00  

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design award – BG: RFP out, 9 applicants, 3 finalists, offered to HNTB, agreement signed last week. Mtg with Jim Gailey tomorrow re: Old Bog Road. MDOT wants 1 alternative to be developed, not 3 alternatives. ROW issues with CMP to be resolved. 

10. Other Business – issues? Concerns?  
· March Meeting Topics – horses. BG: amend rules, and require funds in reserve account, that towns can turn to if needed for maintenance. MC: they will need to go to selectmen in Kennebunk. TR: Arundel selectmen have to see it. DL: Bidd said they would pull dues if forced to accept horses. TR and DL will check with Barry as to how easement on Lank parcel is worded. 

i. Southern ET outreach --  next mtg Feb. 15, perhaps combined ETA and SETA mtg. 

ii. Review of ED – BL, TR, DL and BH met with CB.

11. Next Meeting – March14, 2012

12.  Adjourn
(Notice of Permits Required for Events)

Groups organizing events on the Eastern Trail must obtain written permission from the Eastern Trail Management District 
45 days prior to any event.
Event application and rules are located on the Eastern Trail Alliance website - www.EasternTrail.org
FMI: ETA@EasternTrail.org, 207-284-9260.

Eastern Trail is private property managed by the

Eastern Trail Management District.




















































PAGE  
1

